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Town of Orangeville 

Board Meeting 
3529 Route 20 A, Warsaw, New York 14569 

March 13, 2025 
 

The Town Board of Orangeville met on March 13, 2025 
to hold the Organizational meeting and to audit the town accounts and transact 

other such business as is necessary at this time.   
 

Present were Town Board Members: 
  Susan May    Supervisor 
  Hans Boxler, Jr.   Councilman  
  Andrew Flint   Councilman 
  James Herman   Councilman 
  Joseph Ahl   Councilman 
Others Present: 
 Rosann A. Lowder, RMC-Town Clerk 
 Tess Phillips, Deputy Town Clerk 
 Lisa Perez, Bookkeeper 
 Wade Roggow, Highway Superintendent 
 Thomas Suto, Zoning Officer 
 

Guests: 
Name Town of Residence Name Town of Residence 
David DiMatteo Attorney Dee Scime Orangeville 
Georgette Griffith Orangeville   

Supervisor May called the board meeting to order at 7:00 p.m. at the town hall 
located at 3529 Rt. 20A, Warsaw, New York.  
 

Supervisor May opened with the Pledge of Allegiance; all were thanked for 
attending the meeting.  
 

Bug Tozier is looking at setting up a car charging station with 3 chargers, on 
Route 20A, across from the tower. Mr. DiMatteo said he would need to go to the 
planning board to ask for a use variance.  
 

Supervisor May requested a motion to approve the minutes from February 13, 
On a motion by Mr. James Herman, seconded by Mr. Andrew Flint to approve 
the minutes with changes. [5]  May   Boxler   Flint   Herman   Ahl   
Noes: [0] Carried 
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The Petitions with 51 signatures were given to the Town Board to have the 
information place on the ballot in November.  

TOWN OF ORANGEVILLE 

RESOLUTION OF THE TOWN BOARD 

TO ACKNOWLEDGE THE TOWN CLERKS RECIEPT OF A PETITION ENTILED:  

“PETITION TO CHANGE LIQUOR AUTHORITY  

CLASSIFICATION FROM OPTION 3 TO OPTION 1”\ 

Adopted: March 13, 2025 

The Town Board of the Town of Orangeville met at a regular board meeting at the 
meeting at the Town Offices of the Town of Orangeville, New York on the 13th day of 

March, 2025, commencing at 7:00 P.M. at which time and place the following 

members were: 

Present: Supervisor __Susan May  ________ 

 Councilmember __Hans Boxler, Jr._____ 

 Councilmember __Andrew Flint_______ 

 Councilmember __James Herman_______ 

 Councilmember __Joseph Ahl__________ 

Absent: _____________ ____________________ 

WHEREAS, all Board Members, having due notice of said meeting, and that pursuant 

to Article 7, §104 of the Public Officers Law, said meeting was open to the general 
public and due and proper notice of the time and place whereof was given as required 

by law; and 
WHEREAS, the Town Clerk is in receipt of a petition entitled “Petition to 
Change  

Liquor Authority Classification from Option 3 to Option 1” (“the Petition” 

hereinafter”); and  
WHEREAS, the Petition seeks to place the following question on the ballot for the 

upcoming General Election:  
Proposition No. 1 of 2025: 

Shall a person be allowed to obtain a license to operate a tavern with a 

limited-service menu (sandwiches, salads, soups, etc.) which permits the 
tavern operator to sell alcoholic beverages for a customer to drink while the 

customer is within the tavern. In addition, unopened containers of beer (such 
as six-packs and kegs) may be sold "to go" for the customer to open and drink 
at another location (such as, for example, at his home)?  

 YES  NO 

; and 

WHEREAS, the Petition has received the signature of _51_ residents of the 
Town of  
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Orangeville, which meets or exceeds the 25% threshold set out in Section 141(1) of 
Alcoholic  

Beverage Control Law; and  

WHEREAS, the Petition has been either acknowledged by the signers or 
authenticated by witnesses as provided in the Election Law Section 6-140(1)(b); and 

WHEREAS, the Town Board of the Town of Orangeville feels it is in the best interest 
of the Town of Orangeville to acknowledge the Town Clerk’s receipt of the Petition 
and to authorize the Town Clerk to forward the Petition to the Wyoming County Board 

of Elections.  
NOW ON MOTION OF _Mr. Hans Boxler, Jr., which has been duly seconded by _Mr. 

Joseph Ahl, now therefore be it  
RESOLVED, that the Town Board of the Town of Orangeville hereby acknowledges 
that the Petition entitled “Petition to Change Liquor Authority Classification from 

Option 3 to Option 1” was filed with the Town Clerk on March 13, 2025; and be it 
further  

RESOLVED, by the Town Board of the Town of Orangeville, that the Town Clerk shall 
file a certified copy of the Petition with the Wyoming County Board of Elections within 
five (5) days in accordance with Section 141(3) of Alcoholic Beverage Control Law; 

and be it further 
RESOLVED, by the Town Board of the Town of Orangeville, that the required notice 

shall be published in the Official Newspaper in the Town of Orangeville at least five 
(5) days prior to the General Election in accordance with Section 141(3) of Alcoholic 

Beverage Control Law.   
Ayes __5___ 
Nays __0___ 

Quorum Present:   Yes  ❑ No 
 

 

The Town of Orangeville Court books were reviewed utilizing; appendix 10 
Annual Checklist for Review of Justice Court Records; for Judge A. Ficarella and 
Judge D. Tozier Scime.  The Town Board has resolved that the audit and review 
of the town of Orangeville’s Court Books for their Judges has been completed 
for the year 2024. On a motion by Mr. Flint, second by Mr. Herman.  Ayes [5] 
May   Boxler   Flint   Herman   Ahl.  Noes [0] Carried 
 
Supervisor May requested a motion to approve the Supervisors Report and the 
amended report. A motion was made by Mr. Herman, seconded by Mr. Flint to 
approve the Supervisor Report.  [5]  May  Boxler   Flint   Herman   Ahl   
Noes: [0] Carried 
 
Sheryl Montgomery has completed the AUD and sent it into the State. 
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Zoning Report: There was one Zoning permits issued, for an addition.   
 

Highway Superintendent Report:  
The men have been plowing and sanding, and patched a little.  We have cleaned 
up several trees from the past windy days. Serviced 200, 208, 209, 209A, 
chipper, also 201 which is in very poor shape. Have mixed sand and salt 200 ton 
each, we are holding our own with reserve. Request that we go to summer 
hours on March 31, 2025, 
On a motion by Mr. Flint, seconded by Mr. Herman to approve the request for 
summer hours. .  [5]  May  Boxler   Flint   Herman   Ahl   Noes: [0] 
Carried 
On February 16, 2025 205 was put in to the ditch and rolled at approximately 
7p, by the time the truck was removed and towed back to the building it was 
1130pm. Truck has been at Marquarts for a couple of weeks, they think the 
frame is bent. Right now we are waiting for the insurance company adjusters to 
come up with their estimate before we go any further 
Mr. Ahl: Mr. Christ and Mr. Tozier drive responsible, we need to have the trucks 
slow down and not go so fast. I called Tenco to see if they can speed up the 
timeline for the new truck, they are checking but explained to me the schedule 
is tight. Right now they are thinking August. The electric in the building is 
getting close to being complete. We purchased the heaters from ID booth for 
#3,514.27. Martin door services installed three door openers in the cold storage 
building. $5, 523.60. We opened bids on the addition. Are we accepting any 
bids?  
The Board discussed the building and the purchase of a new truck (cash) or 
BAN the addition. Will BAN $335,000 for new truck – questionl plan for 
addition. For now, we will put a hold on the addition.  
Will check with Darrick and get quotes to see if he can fix the areas that shingles 
blew off.  
 

Supervisor May explained that Invenergy was delivering something and went 
down Wyoming Hills pond acres roadway with a semi truck and got stuck and 
slid on the ice! Called Maggie to call someone to get them out. I waiting for Mr. 
Allen Young to call me back regarding damages to the area.  
 

Mr. Frank Dickes discussed the dates for the Republican Caucus.  
 

Town Clerk Report:  The Towns total revenue for the month of February 2025. 
We had $45.00 in Zoning, $153.00 in Dogs, $110.00 for registrar, other - $10.00. 
To the general fund, $215.00, Zoning -$45.00, Dogs were $50.00, $10.00 late 
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fees, and $110.00 for registrar.  We disbursed $85.00 to Wyoming County, and 
$18.00 to Ag and Markets for dogs. 
 

Correspondence: None 
 

Supervisor May requested a motion to approve the 2025 Highway Funds bills: 
Abstract #3 Vouchers #28 to #44, totaling $99, 689.31.  A motion was made by 
Mr. Herman seconded by Mr. Ahl to approve the payment of the General Fund 
bills. [5]  May   Boxler   Flint   Herman   Ahl   Noes: [0] Carried 
 

Supervisor May requested a motion to approve the 2025 General Funds bills: 
Abstract #3 Vouchers #38 to #60, totaling $31, 246.29.  A motion was made by 
Mr. Ahl seconded by Mr. Herman to approve the payment of the General Fund 
bills.  [5]  May   Boxler   Flint   Herman   Ahl   Noes: [0] Carried 
 

The meeting was adjourned at 9:20pm on a motion by Mr. Herman, seconded 
by Mr. Flint to adjourn.   [5]  May  Boxler   Flint   Herman   Ahl   Noes: 
[0] Carried 
 

Respectfully submitted  
 

Rosann A. Lowder, RMC 

Rosann A. Lowder, Registered Municipal Clerk 
Town of Orangeville 
 


